BILL TO REMOVE REMAINS FROM FRESH KILLS ADVANCES IN NYS ASSEMBLY
A bill that would require New York State to remove possible remains from the Fresh Kills landfill moved forward in the State Assembly this week. The bill, sponsored by Assemblyman Ryan Karben, D-Monsey , was unanimously approved by the Assembly's Committee on Corporations and Authorities. The bill now advances to the Assembly Ways and Means Committee for consideration.
Assemblyman Karben said that the unanimous approval in Committee is "a great victory for the memory of these victims," as quoted in the Lower Hudson Journal-News, and vowed to work to persuade the rest of the Assembly to approve it. Similar legislation proposed by state Sen. Thomas Morahan, R-New City, previously passed the Senate, as detailed in a June, 2005 Journal-News article. Though the legislative development is encouraging, it does not address what to do with the remains once removed from Fresh Kills. WTC Families for Proper Burial, who have led the fight for respectful burial of all WTC remains, have made several proposals for a final resting place, including an undeveloped site on historic Governor’s Island.
